
 

 

 Notes 
Congratulations to this year’s Chris Rigoni Shield winners—Barrie Bynon 
&  Paul Evans with a 5/4 win in the final. No celebratory photo. I guess the 
boys were camera shy! Great result. 
Hon John Eren has advised MGC of success in getting a defibrillator. 
Welcome to new member from Axedale, Craig Shewell. Already a winner on 
Wednesday 18th with 38pts.  
Pennant. Both Men’s and Women’s teams have struggled this year. The 
Men’s team has had 1 win from 4 rounds to date. Div 1 Women finished up 
winless, tough gig for no 1 & 2 players having to play off scratch….and our 
Div 4 girls and a win, a draw and 2 losses.  
On April 9th Myrtleford hosted the first v Bright Challenge for this year. 34 
players participated with Bright winning by the narrowest of margins—less 
than 1/2 a point! Obviously, no home ground advantage for us…. 
On the injured list are Judy Bynon, Kylli Vasey and Dick Matthews. We 
wish them all a speedy recovery and hope to see them soon, back playing 
golf. 
Golf Has Its Challenges 
Spare a thought for defending Master’s Champion Sergio Garcia, on the 
opening day at Augusta. 13 shots on the 15th hole with 5 balls in the water. 
Even the pros can have a bad hole. Ironically the last time Sergio played that 
hole he had an eagle 3! 
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What a difference a month makes—autumnal weather and welcome rain at 
last. Course is looking its usual best which will be perfect for our upcoming 
Annual Tournament. May 16th—20th. Come on board as a player, helper, 
cook, gardener and celebrate your club spirit! 



 

 

 
 
 

What’s Next 
April 28th a 21st Birthday—we need helpers on the night. 
Ladies Club Championships—April 24, 26 & May 1. 
 
……….THE TOURNAMENT………. 
 
June 9th a 60th Birthday—we need helpers on the night. 
June 16th Club Casserole & Games Night—we need bums on seats. 
All these events are major fund raisers for the Club so get involved. 
 
We also have teams entered in the Mansfield and Benalla Bowls. 



 

 

You Cannot Be Serious!!!! 
 
Husband and wife were playing in the mixed foursomes. He hit a great drive down the middle, 
she sliced the second shot into the trees. Unfazed, he played a brilliant recovery shot onto the 

green about 40cm from the pin.  
She pushed at the putt and missed by more than a metre. He lined up the 
putt and sank it. To his wife he said, “We’ll have to do better. That was 
a bogey 5.”  
“Don’t blame me, she snapped, “Only two of those shots were mine!”                                                       
 
Rory thought it was funny!!!! 

Updates & Results 
Keep up to date with what’s on and for the weekly golf results by logging onto the MGC  
website.  Send me news & photos.    
janroseby74@gmail.com 

Pennant Break Up 
Lunch  
at the  
Ovens Hotel 
 
 
 
 
Much more fun 
than playing golf... 
 
 
 
Absent—Marnie & 
Kaye 

Here’s Cheers 
This month some milestone events are being celebrated. Judy Bynon’s birthday, 
May & Bill Newton’s 60th Wedding Anniversary and on Monday 23rd  
Olga Hay’s ‘significant’ birthday. Congratulations and best wishes to all.  

60 Years 
6 decades of Togetherness 
720 months of Laughter 
3,130 weeks of Happiness 
21,915 days of Friendship 

525,960 hours of Joy 
31,557,600 minutes of Love 
1,893,456,000 seconds of 

Wonderful Memories 


